S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.00pm on Monday 2nd June 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. To Elect a Chairman for the ensuing year:  Mrs Cornwell asked members for nominations for a Chairman for the ensuing year. Mr Evans proposed that Mr David Price continue in his role as Chairman of the Project Group, this was seconded by Dr Tasker, there being no other nominations this was unanimously agreed.  
2. Present:  Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr A Evans, Rev D Tate, Mrs T Banks, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr A Parker, Mr C Abbs, Dr Outred, Mr C Walters and Dr P Tasker. 
Apologies:  Mr B Clapham, Mrs S Borrman and Mr J Marrow 
3. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 28th April 2014:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Evans, with three abstentions, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

4. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial: None 
5. To discuss the Neighbourhood Plan consultation changes and any updates: Mr Price explained that during the last meeting it had been agreed that a sub-committee should be formed to look at the responses from both the residents and the various consultees.

Mr Price referred to the sub-committee meeting which had taken place and explained that each member (Mr Price, Mr Parker, Mr A Evans, Rev Tate and Mr Marrow) had taken responsibility for various sections and made amendments as necessary. (A copy of the amendments had been circulated to all members)
All members confirmed that they had read through the circulated amendments.
Dr Outred wished to congratulate members of the sub-committee for going through the document so thoroughly and for incorporating the amendments.
In turn, each member of the sub-committee read through the amendments they had made under each of the headings. Members discussed fully the additions made and any further amendments were noted by Mrs Cornwell. 
Members agreed that a Glossary at the back of the document would be necessary to define certain words and abbreviations.

After discussion of the points raised, members agreed that a further subcommittee meeting should be held to incorporate the noted amendments within the Neighbourhood Plan document.

Mr Parker spoke briefly regarding the maps and explained that some residents’ comments had raised concerns that the proposals map was a little confusing.

Mr Parker felt that some amendments to the maps would also be necessary.

Mr Price referred to a response to the Neighbourhood Plan document which had been received from a Neighbourhood Plan Inspector who happens to live in South Wootton. 

Mr Parker felt that after reading the comments a few additional appendices may still be required.

Mr Price stated that he had already written a Statement of Community Involvement and a Basic Conditions Statement. Mr Price said he would go through these and make amendments where necessary. These would also be looked at by the sub-committee.

Mr Price informed members that when the Parish Council decided to embark on producing a Neighbourhood Plan, a box was set aside to store lots of information to be used as evidence base.
It was said that wherever something specific has been included within the document, it should be stated how the selection process worked.

It was felt that it should be clear which policies are directly land use policies and which are aspirations.

Mrs Cornwell stated that it would take a little time for her to incorporate all of the amendments; however she hoped that a new document could be ready in a few days.
Members agreed that a further sub-committee meeting would take place on Wednesday 18th June 2014 at 9.30am.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.20pm. 

6. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 30th June 2014 at 6.00pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
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